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GIS Council Meeting
Wednesday, March 23, 2011
2:30 PM – 3:30 PM

Department of Information Technology
101 East River Drive, East Hartford, CT 06108

Members Present:
· Michael Varney, DOIT

· Daniel Czaja, DPS-OSET
· Stuart Fitzgerald, DECD
· Tyler Kleykamp, OPM
· Patrick Ladd, Town of Meriden
· Erik Snowden, CRCOG

· Jim Spencer (for Michael Connors), DOT

· Beth Stewart-Kelly (for Col. Gerald Lukowski), Mil Dept

· Bill Palomba, DPUC
· Peter Petrella (for Louis Polzella), DSS

· Scott Szalkiewicz, DPH

· Ray Philbrick, DPW 
· Howie Sternberg, DEP 
· John Gustafson, DEMHS

· Stephen Lowrey, Town of Tolland
Members Absent:
· Scott Roberts, Town of South Windsor

· Lance Shannon, DOA 

· Emily Hoffhine-Wilson, UConn
· Anthony Andosca, CSUS
· Linda Roberts, CSC

Guest Attendance:
· Tom Trombley, USGS

· Lin Neifert, USGS

· Bernard Asimonye, DOIT
· Peter Sandgren, DEMHS
· John Cassidy, ESRI

· Al Frauenfelder, ESRI

· Paul Rooney, ESRI
· Erik Madsen, DDS
· Matthew Deal, Pictometry
· Al Sylvestre, DOL

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 2:37 p.m. by Interim Chairperson Varney.
Introductions:

Chairperson Varney opened the GIS Meeting thanking those who are in attendance.
Review of the February 23, 2011 GIS Council Meeting Minutes:

Interim Chairperson Varney entertained a motion to accept the February 23, 2011 GIS Council meeting minutes as written.  Council member John Gustafson moved the motion and Council member Jim Spencer seconded the motion.  Interim Chairperson Varney asked for discussion; no discussion ensued.  15 members of the GIS Council were present and voting; all members voted in favor of accepting the minutes as written and the motion carried.
Data Inventory and Assessment Working Group:
There is no report for the Data Inventory and Assessment Working Group, as the subcommittee was not able to coordinate a meeting.

For more information regarding the Data Inventory and Assessment Working Group, please contact:

· James Spencer, Chairperson, Data Inventory and Assessment Working Group

    860-594-2014
Email: James.Spencer@ct.gov
Education and Outreach Working Group:
Education and Outreach Working Group Chairperson, Peter Sandgren, reports that the group met March 22, 2011 and is working on the following activities and/or initiatives:

· The team has put out the spring 2011 edition of Connecticut’s Geospatial Newsletter “Connecticut Geo-Focus”, providing copies to attendees; they are putting the focus on GIS for cost-savings.
· more articles to increase efficiency

· Could be available to towns

· Available on listserv

· Any comments are good and welcome

· The GIS Day program for 2011 activities will be held at the Legislative Office Building (LOB) in Hartford, there will be several presentations in the Main LOB and in rooms upstairs.  They would like to get a poster from every state agency on the council, which would be a great way to showcase the agencies.  It was noted that DAG’s poster from last GIS Day, which outlined how they use GIS, won an honorable mention. 
· Hoping for more items from council and happily offered assistance in formatting the posters for the agencies, so contact the group for help.

· The posters will be up for the whole month of November
· The Connecticut Geography Bee will be at Central Connecticut State University on Friday, April 1, 2011.
· Al Sylvestre spoke about the “Coffee, Donuts and GIS” free seminar at Central Connecticut State University, New Britain on Saturday, April 2, 2011 for anyone wanting to learn more about GIS.
· Peter Sandgren also asked if there were any towns that have added GIS and if so, they would like to know so they can update the municipal survey list.
· Also noted South Windsor is managing Coventry GIS, which is providing better support for Coventry who has one person working with the software.

For more information regarding the Education and Outreach Working Group, please contact:

· Peter Sandgren, Chairperson, Education and Outreach Working Group

860-256-0875
Email: Peter.Sandgren@ct.gov
Legal and Security Working Group:
 

There is no report for the Legal and Security Working Group.
For more information, please contact:

· Brenda Bergeron, Legal and Security Working Group

860-256-0816
Email: Brenda.Bergeron@ct.gov  
NSGIC (National States Geographic Information Council) Representative Update:

Council member Tyler Kleykamp said he called in to the annual NSGIC conference last month, but there is nothing to report.
· For more information regarding NSGIC, please visit: www.nsgic.org.

Broadband Mapping Grant:
Bill Palomba of DPUC said Applied Geographics will submit data to Federal Government on April 1, 2011, they have information from 25 service providers. The local municipal parcel collections have 18 towns that do not have data in and 11 towns not submitted.  They would like to work with DPS to persuade the towns to provide the data needed.  Tyler Kleykamp of OPM asked that he be sent the list of towns that have not submitted data, so they can go out to the towns.  Information may be found at www.ct.gov/broadband.  
New England LiDAR Grant:
· Howie Sternberg of DEP reported 2 projects they are working on:

· Working on acquiring the eastern half of the state (Council received color copy handouts of LiDAR project to use as reference in the discussion) and hope to acquire western half of state. 
· Restarted the New England LiDAR project in Long Island and Cape Cod areas. Mike Varney reported no data or additional information at this time.
· Linn Neifert of USGS will provide flood plane mapping data on DVD, working on getting copies to distribute.
Discussion of Professional Engineers/Land Surveyors Board:
· Interim Chairperson Varney reported that will be followed up in the future but at this time they are in regulation. 
New/Other Business:
· USGS Cooperative for Statewide Orthoimagery: 
· Moved forward with agreement paperwork.
· USGS will be contracting for the flight. 
· Dan Czaja and Jim Spencer are the points of contact.
· Hopeful for good window barring snow & flooding to conduct the flight this spring.
· John Gustafson of DEMHS reported they used GIS a lot last month to evaluate snow damage and flood damage.  
· Expressed appreciation for GIS lab folks who did a great job on flood plane data for WEBEOC in support of EOC.
· Planning maps for Millstone, slosh maps, flooding maps, etc. to identify areas quickly is underway. 
· DEMHS is creating a dataset of regulated & non-regulated child care facilities for planning and response needs. Peter Sandgren of DEMHS spearheading initiative in next month to month.
· Howie Sternberg of DEP reported last year spring announced DEP color infrared photography contracted flight from Greenwich to Stamford and he is in the process mosaicing. 
· Interim Chairperson Varney asked whether to post LiDar handout and Newsletter on the website, Howie was going to check and let him know.
· Linn Neiffert of USGS spoke about not duplicating efforts of NGA orthophotography efforts as they are also collecting LiDAR data. Nationally the FEMA project is funded for 20 million dollars.
Interim Chairperson Varney asked if there was any other business, there was no response.  He mentioned the next GIS Council meeting will be the 4th Wednesday of next month.
Adjournment:

Interim Chairperson Varney adjourned the meeting at 3:16 p.m.[image: image2.png]
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